
IRCHESTER PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council held on Wednesday 26th November 2014 at Village Hall, School Road Irchester at 7.15p.m.





Members Present:



P Armstrong – In the Chair

Councillors

I French
P Smith 

J Dunkley

T Maguire
I Nunney


D May
Mrs A May

C Painter

D Scholl

R Elliott
J Gibson
M May
The meeting started at 7.15pm. There were 5 members of the public present and PCSO Paul Hurst
Apologies - Resolved to receive and accept apologies from Cllr K Clements & Miss L Brown and S Homer NCC
14/70
DPI's

None Declared
14/71
Minutes

RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting held on 29th October 2014 were agreed as a true record.
14/72
Public participation, police reports and NCC updates

Police – there had been a total of 12 crimes reported in Irchester for October.  These included 1 x burglary, 2 x thefts, 7 violent offences, 1 criminal damage and 1 sexual offence.  It was stated that the violent offences were domestic and support was being given to those involved.

Little Irchester had 13 reported crimes during October and these involved 8 x burglaries from allotments, 3 criminal damage and 2 thefts.  There was a police project organised to combat shed burglaries and alarms were being distributed.
Knuston – 1 x Burglary

Comment was made that the police were not being seen in the village and question was asked on when the police attend.

P Holman from NH Watch was thanked for his support with the community and police.

The Chair thanked PCSO P Hurst for attending

Public comments – It was stated that the co-ordinator for NH Watch had recruited more volunteers and 15 now covered the village.  Meetings had taken place with the police and hopefully the NH Watch would soon be notified by text message regarding crimes in the village.
It was stated that the flooding at the Chester Road/A45 junction had not been resolved. 

Chair thanked the public for their comments.
14/73
Actions/Matters from previous minutes
	Agenda
	Task
	By
	Completed/comments

	90/101/13
	Quotes re land registry
	Clerk
	Ongoing

	8797//13
	Dog Fouling
	Cllrs
	Monitor 

	106/13
	Sign fly posting
	Cllrs
	To monitor

	14/60
	Letter to NCC re trees Farndish Road
	Clerk
	Sent 30/10

	14/63
	Quote for hedge nr toddler area rec
	Clerk
	Requested

	
	Drain cover repair
	Clerk
	Completed

	
	Rotten wood surrounding wet pore
	Cllrs
	To monitor

	
	Letter re Austin close
	Clerk
	Sent 30/10


a) Appointment with solicitor scheduled for 1st December
b) Dog mess – there seemed to be a problem in Arkwright Road and there had been some noticed outside the school area.  PA stated that she would contact the school and ask them to add a note to their newsletter about cleaning up.

c) RESOLVED to accept the quotation of £135.00 to cut the hedge back near the play are on the recreation ground.

14/74
Financial Matters

a) [image: image1.emf]Approval of Payments – Resolved: That the payments £98,501.25 for November 2014 be approved
b)
The bank statement of £76,268.66 was noted as being available after current payments made.
c)
RESOLVED that Cllr I French and L Brown authorise the bacs payments for November.  
d)
Finance meeting to be arranged for 10th December 2014 at the Village Hall at 7.00pm in order to agree the budget and set the precept for 2015/16
14/75
Recreation Grounds
a) Inspection report had been received.  The grass in the gate entrance had been churned up but had been repaired by the football organisation.
b) Skate park - the park had been completed with the launch taking place on 15th November.  The event was well attended with a professional skater giving hints and tips to those using the park.  NCC S Homer had stated that she would donate a further £1000, 00 in this financial year for a seat and bin for the park.  A cheque for £500 had also been received from the historical society for a seat, £100 had been received from Cllr J Gibson and the Conservative party had pledged £75.00.  It was RESOLVED to purchase the safety sign, as per the draft details previously circulated for £278.00 including fitting and also to order 2 seats and 2 bins from HAGS at a cost of £1576.40 including fitting.  It was stated that the soil to bank up the end blocks, or adding rails, was not advisable as this could cause drainage problems on the concrete.  It was also felt that the banks and rails would be use by skaters etc. which they would not be designed for,
14/76
Highways – 
a) The Highway Warden report was noted placed on the council’s website.   There had been several accidents on the Wollaston to Irchester road near to the bend.  There had been 5 reported accidents since October. This was under investigation with NCC and the police and the surface area may be retextured. The police had suggested an advisory 40mph sign be installed and the pc asked if NCC Cllr Homer would support this.  It was stated that the pc should support a footpath/cycle way on the road.
b) Lights along Farndish Road footpath had been installed by NCC however concern was raised that the lamps were in the tree branches and that they were facing the road and not the path.

c) NCC had sent through annual parking restrictions for double yellow lines in Daniels Road/Newtown Road Little Irchester and High Street/School Road Irchester.  It was RESOLVED to accept the proposals.
d) RESOLVED to accept the quotation of £120 in order to clear the alleyway between Alfred Street and the Recreation Ground
e) A quotation had been received in order to replace the light in the alleyway near to the Working Men’s Club however if was agreed not to use the club electricity and to receive a further quote to have an independent light, run by the council situation between the steps and garages.
f) RESOLVED to continue with the winter maintenance as for the previous year and that the Highway Warden to notify Clerk if salting required by 6pm so arrangements can be made.
14/77
Little Irchester/Knuston
a)
The Highway Warden report was noted and placed on the council’s website. Query was raised as to why bollards had been placed in a ‘layby’ and it was stated that currently power cables were being laid and once completed the ‘layby’ would be returned to grass verge.
14/78
Planning - The following applications had been received:

a) Neighbourhood Plan update had been given to councillors.  Standing Orders were suspended so that councillors could ask questions of the NH Plan Chair.  Request was made regarding the total cost of monies spent to date however this information was not available and would be submitted to councillors at their finance meeting in December.  Query was also raised regarding infill/windfall of which the NH Plan chair explained that the plan would be able to control the type of windfall/infill and where.  The 2nd stage may cover this however submitted planning application affect the progress.  The Chair stated that the group had a good consultant and good liaison with WBC Officers.  The chair and the group members were thanked by councillors for all their hard work in producing the plan.  Standing Orders were resumed.
b) 14/00064/CCDFUL (NCC) Lawful development certificate for the use of land as a permanent Gypsy and Travellers site comprising 25 numbered plots – Concern was raised regarding the removal of the perimeter fence and the number of plots on site.
14/79
Community Assets

a) Solicitor – meeting arranged for 1st December 2014
b) Discussion took place regarding the installation of an electric car charger at the Village Hall.  It was felt that to install a charger in the VH car park would mean losing vital parking spaces.  If there was a need then an alternative site should be sourced.  It was agreed not to proceed.
14/80
Correspondence
a) A recent letter had been received from Barwoods regarding the inspector decision and requesting that they meet with the pc and NH Plan group to discuss a future planning application.  It was agreed to write to them to thank them for wanting to work with the pc and NH Plan group and to add the details to the January agenda for further discussion.
Meeting closed at 9.05pm
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